Our thanks to the LTDA for their assistance...

PART 1: PRIVATE HIRE OPERATORS

Operators must provide a booking confirmation to passengers containing the driver photo ID and details of the vehicle being used to discharge the booking. 

I support this proposal. It will improve passenger safety by ensuring that passengers do not get into the wrong vehicle. 
Operators must provide booking confirmation details to the passenger at least five minutes prior to the journey commencing. 

I support this proposal. Currently minicab drivers are accepting immediate hirings without having checked the pick up point and are often seen performing U turns or other dangerous manoeuvres whilst trying to work a Sat Nav and contact the passenger at the same time on the phone. Similarly passengers, particularly late at night, are often seen running into the road, whilst looking at a mobile phone, trying to stop what they think is their car. The delay would be enough to enable the untrained minicab driver to accurately determine the pick up point, look at the destination, plan a basic route or programme a Sat Nav and then pick the passenger safely. 
Operators will be required to seek TfL approval before changing their operating model. 

I support this proposal. This will ensure that with technological changes, new and existing entrants to the market will be subject to TfL regulations – thus avoiding the problem caused when booking apps were first introduced. This will affect the whole industry, and will help ensure a consistent regulatory approach going forward. 
Security for app-based booking platforms 

I support this proposal. It will help ensure the safety of passengers, preventing an unlicensed and uninsured driver from taking their fare. 
Operator must offer a facility to pre-book up to seven days in advance 

I support this proposal. All PH Operators with the exception of Uber currently offer a pre booking service – again highlighting the difference between Uber’s model and that of normal minicab companies. By only allowing people to book an Uber at the time they wish to take one, Uber is effectively encouraging its drivers to illegally ‘ply for hire’, by driving around certain locations, instead of waiting in a location until they are booked. 
We feel this directly impacts on passenger safety. If a passenger, especially one that may rely on a cab for their journey – such as someone with a lot of luggage or who is disabled – knows the time they will need to travel on a particular day – i.e. (a) to make a journey to a train station or (b) leave a party – they should be able to book in advance and not worry that they will (a) miss the train (b) have to wait around on the street for a lift home.
TfL proposes to no longer issue licenses for in-venue operators or temporary events. 

I support this proposal.
Major sporting or social events will have been arranged a long time in advance, which will give the organisers enough time to arrange with TfL, (a) whether their event is suitable for temporary taxi ranks and parking areas, and (b) how this can be set up. 
Operators must have a fixed landline telephone which must be available for passenger use at all times. 

I support this proposal.
This will improve passenger safety and experience. Passengers will be able to call a central operator in real time, rather than through less reactive electronic communication, if they need to, for example (a) make a complaint, (b) make a change to their booking, and (c) trace lost property in real time rather than wait for an email to be answered some time later. 
Operators must not show vehicles being available for immediate hire, either visibly or virtually via an app. 

I support this proposal.
Showing where a vehicle is on a map is clearly “plying for hire” – which is solely reserved for black taxis under the 1998 Private Hire Vehicles (London) Act. This is an essential component of the two-tier taxi system, which must be properly enforced.
Operators will be required to provide specified information including details of all drivers and vehicles to TfL on a regular basis. 

I support this proposal.
This will give TfL an up-to-date database of drivers, allowing them to respond quickly to infringements of the law and act accordingly. It will also help improve passenger safety, with emergency services being able to discover information on a driver straight away by contacting TfL.
The time period for this information has not yet been decided, but given the rate of new PHV drivers, operators should provide up-to-date information to TfL on a weekly basis. This information will also help TfL be better informed on the current state of the taxi and PH market. 
Operators must specify the fare prior to the booking being accepted. 

I support this proposal.
PH Operators only take advanced pre bookings and have the advantage of being able to plan a route, taking into account the time of day, roadwork’s and other traffic problems and can accurately calculate in advance, distance and likely journey times. With this information they can quote an exact fare and advise the customer at the time of booking-again this is custom and practice for the majority of PH Operators. 
Operators must record the main destination for each journey which must be specified at the time the booking is made. 

I support this proposal.
In the interest of public safety, a precise account of where each journey went would be beneficial. It would ensure that should something go wrong, a detailed log can be consulted to better assist TfL and/or emergency services. Until recently TfL required all PH Operators to record both the pick up and the destination addresses. The details recorded should be a full postal address not just a postcode or GPS coordinates.
Harmonise retention periods for records. 

I support this proposal.
This will make it easier for PHV operators to comply with regulations, ensuring more effective compliance. 
Limit on the number of business names attached to each Operator’s licence. 

I support this proposal.
This will help TfL keep better track of each operators’ activities.
PART 2: PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS
Specific requirement for an English Language test. 

I support this proposal.
It is imperative that drivers understand everyday English, so they are able to communicate with passengers and other road users and ensure the safety and experience of passengers and others on the road. 
Drivers to only work for one operator at a time. 

I support this proposal.
It is common sense to support anything that helps TfL effectively enforce PHV regulations and ensure that drivers are not tired when on the road. I have seen numerous press reports of PH drivers being involved in accidents after falling asleep; being able to work for multiple operators makes it impossible for operators to monitor the hours worked by their drivers.
Driver and Operator licence applicants to provide National Insurance numbers and share with Department for Work and Pensions (DWP). 

I support this proposal.
Vehicle licence to be revoked if driver licence revoked. 

I support this proposal.
This will help ensure the safety of the public, by preventing unlicensed drivers from picking up fares illegally. 
Checks on convictions of operator staff. 

I support this proposal.
It is crucial for the safety of passengers that employees who deal with passengers directly and handle their details have undergone sufficient background checks. In an era where cyber-attacks/hacking is becoming more commonplace, this will be especially vital for web-based employees.
TfL stop accepting payment by PO and cheque. 

I support this proposal.

PART 3: PRIVATE HIRE INSURANCE
Hire and Reward insurance to be checked at point of licensing and must be in place for duration of vehicle licence 

I support this proposal.
Any licensed PH vehicle should be insured for Hire and Reward purposes at all times in parity with the taxi trade.
Drivers to carry or display a copy of insurance details at all times 

I support this proposal.
Licensed taxis must have Hire and Reward insurance in place at all times and have a copy of that insurance displayed in their taxi. PHV drivers should also abide by the same regulations if they are to carry out a similar function. 
Hire and Reward fleet insurance in place by operators not driver 

I support this proposal.
One of the biggest areas of concern over the safety of minicabs in London is uninsured vehicles. Currently there is no fail safe method of ensuring that a PH vehicle is insured to carry passengers for Hire and Reward. ANPR and roadside checks will only reveal if the vehicle has normal Social Domestic and Pleasure cover. Even insisting a PH vehicle is insured at the point of licensing (Q20) will not resolve the current problem of drivers insuring a vehicle for H&R and then cancelling the policy after a short period in favour of a cheaper non H&R policy. If the responsibility for insurance is transferred to the Operator the potential for uninsured PH vehicles would be almost totally eliminated and the process of checking a few thousand Operators policies would be much easier than checking tens of thousands of individual policies.

PART 4: PRIVATE HIRE LICENSING

Operator licence type – TfL will review the current operator licence type and look to introduce additional category/categories. 

I support this proposal.
The current system is outdated. Given there are 88,000 PHVs in London, more categories need to be introduced. I believe that there should be a three category system: Small (those with less than 5 vehicles) Medium (those with between 5 and 1000 vehicles) and Large (those with over 1000 vehicles). 
In addition, sub-categories for vehicles with wider benefits, such as those PHVs that are wheelchair accessible or zero emission vehicles, should also be encouraged.
Controls on ridesharing in licensed vehicles. 

I support this proposal.
The safety of passengers and drivers is paramount. PH drivers do not possess the Knowledge of London and planning multiple pick ups and drop offs using map books or Satellite Navigation would necessitate frequent stops to input changed data, with drivers possibly being pressurised to do it whilst driving.
Amendment of advertising regulation to include “in” vehicle 

I support this proposal.
PART 5: ADDITIONAL MEASURES

Topographical skills – the Knowledge will be reconsidered. 
I support this proposal.
Having basic understanding of London’s Geography is crucial. Although I acknowledge that the ‘Knowledge’ – which covers 320 routes, over 25,000 streets and over 20,000 landmarks and popular destinations – should not be required for PH drivers, they should have a basic understanding of where they’re going. The number of cases of PH drivers blindly following their Sat Nav’s up one way streets/cul-de-sacs etc. is testament to this.
Complaints – TfL will take a greater role in the oversight and management of private hire complaints. 

I support this proposal.
Disability awareness training. 

I support this proposal.
Driver training must be reviewed. 
I support this proposal. I think that in parity with taxi drivers, PH drivers should have to complete an enhanced Driving Standards Agency driving test before being licensed.
